## FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL DISCUSSION OF AGENDA ITEMS MEETING MINUTES ST. AVOLD ROOM JANUARY 9, 2017 6:00 P.M.

Present: Mayor Nat Robertson

Council Members Katherine K. Jensen (District 1); Kirk deViere (District 2); H. Mitchell Colvin, Jr. (District 3); Chalmers L. McDougald (District 4); Robert T. Hurst, Jr. (District 5); William J. L. Crisp (District 6); Larry O. Wright, Sr. (District 7); Theodore W. Mohn (District 8); James W. Arp, Jr. (District 9)

Others Present: Douglas Hewett, City Manager

Kristoff Bauer, Deputy City Manager

Karen McDonald, City Attorney

Jay Reinstein, Assistant City Manager

Tracey Broyles, Budget and Evaluation Director Rob Stone, Engineering and Infrastructure Director

Members of the Press

Mayor Robertson called the meeting to order. He announced several recognitions that included Human Trafficking Month and the arrival of Council Member deViere's baby.

Mr. Douglas Hewett, City Manager, advised there were five public forum speakers and one speaker had denoted "officer concern". Mr. Hewett advised City Council Policy No. 120.9, Public Forum, prohibits speakers from discussing during the public forum personnel, litigation, property acquisition, attorney-client privilege, and confidential matters and matters that are the subject of public hearings.

Mayor Robertson acknowledged Mr. Billy Constangy, District Director, Office of Congressman Hudson. He advised Congressman Hudson intended to open an office in Fayetteville and was interested in space in the Festival Park Plaza building.

Council Member Arp inquired about the Youth Golf Program. Council Member DeViere advised he intended to pull the Youth Golf Program item off the agenda for a separate vote. Council Member Jensen expressed support for the program.

Council members asked questions about the Youth Golf Program Memorandum of Understanding.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at  $6:45~\mathrm{p.m.}$